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SENATE PANEL PASSES SAFETY FUNDING COMPONENT OF TEA-21 REAUTHORIZATION

The Senate Commerce, Science and Transportation Committee moved today to mark up and approve the safety title of the Senate’s TEA-21 reauthorization bill.  The Surface Transportation Safety Improvement Act of 2005 was approved by voice vote.

The safety title was the last portion of the policy work to be done on the Senate’s version of the reauthorization bill.  The Senate Banking and Environment and Public Works Committees passed measures last month authorizing the transit and highway titles.  The full Senate may now consider a complete surface reauthorization bill as early as next week.

The bill passed today included a number of safety provisions that have been forcefully touted by safety advocates and U.S. Transportation Secretary Norman Mineta.  Specifically, the legislation passed today mandates that the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration create rules to address rollover protection, occupant ejection prevention, roof strength, side impact protection and the safety of passenger vans.  The bill also includes a seat-belt use incentive programs that rewards states with additional funds for achieving 90% seat-belt compliance.

Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA) decided not to offer an amendment that she had reportedly crafted that would have required trucks crossing into the United States to comply with U.S. emissions standards.  The bill does include language calling for a study regarding the extent to which trucks from Canada and Mexico comply with U.S. safety standards.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.
